
Village News  
Spring Edition 2023 

March 2023 
www.lowerkingswood.co.uk 

We very much 
appreciate the support 
of our advertisers but 

their appearance in our 
newsletter and/or our 

website does not 
constitute a 

recommendation. 

To contact LKRA please use  
07942 369478  

info@lowerkingswood.co.uk or  
the website Contact Us page on 
www.lowerkingswood.co.uk  

Lower Kingswood  
Residents’ Association 

 

Chairman Ian Floyd 
Secretary Gill Utting 
Treasurer Faye Miles 
Beechen Lane Jackie Cox 
Beechen Lane Tracy Godwin 
Dents Grove Stella Rixon 
Greenacres Belinda Harrington 
Holly Lodge Mike Baker 

 

Chairman’s Update 
 

In recent months the weather has placed a strain on the condiƟon of our road network and drainage systems, 
resulƟng in an increase in potholes, water pooling and other damage.  This increase in reported damage has 
placed addiƟonal pressure on Surrey Highways, which has resulted in a delay in their response Ɵmes and, in 
some cases, a lack of keeping the reporƟng residents informed.  We have now been told that Surrey Highways 
have announced they no longer have the resources to carry out what we would consider essenƟal funcƟons 
and are seeking to outsource these responsibiliƟes to Volunteer groups.  The sort of things they are suggesƟng 
are: 

· Grass cuƫng 
· Cuƫng back vegetaƟon overhanging the road or footway 
· Clearing footways of weeds/moss 
· Road Signs, cleaning, minor repairs 
· Drainage, cleaning channels 
· Storm debris and liƩer 

My iniƟal view is frustraƟon and a feeling that the Council is on a cost-saving mission creep to outsource its 
responsibiliƟes to the local community.  We already have local volunteer groups, such as the liƩer pickers, 
who do a fantasƟc and someƟmes frustraƟng job supporƟng the Council to keep our village Ɵdy.  However, 
this iniƟaƟve by SCC may be the only way to get essenƟal tasks done.  The LKRA will look at the feasibility and 
pracƟcaliƟes of such a scheme before expressing a view on whether we wish to get involved.  
We would welcome any comments from residents on the idea, and please let us know if you 
would be willing to parƟcipate in such a voluntary scheme.  These comments can be emailed to 
us via the contact page on our website. At this stage, we are only looking to gauge the feeling of 
residents and if there is any interest.  A brief arƟcle on this and a link to the relevant SCC 
webpage are on our website, or you can scan this QR Code to access the SCC webpage for 
further informaƟon.  
 

Our Village is fortunate to have many varied faciliƟes; one I would like to highlight is the Allotments off Smithy 
Lane.  I admit to being prejudiced as my wife, and I have recently taken on a plot, and we aim to make good 
use of this excellent facility.  It has a great community spirit, gets us out into the fresh air, and hopefully, we 
will enjoy the fruits of our labours later this year.  We are all fortunate to have open space around us and 
great community space in the RecreaƟon Ground and elsewhere, so as the weather warms, let’s make use of 
such faciliƟes and, by doing so, demonstrate to those in authority their importance to the community.  Finally, 
looking back for a moment, I hope everyone had an enjoyable fesƟve period and took some pleasure from the 
three Christmas trees the LKRA put up this year; I would like to thank all the commiƩee members who turned 
up on a very cold Saturday to put them up.  A further thank you to our local Scouts for supplying excellent 
trees and helping us by delivering them to each locaƟon.  Unfortunately, the weather hit us hard this year, the 
trees may just have survived, but the two reindeer outside the Post office weren’t so lucky and have been 
damaged beyond repair, so if we are to repeat this display next year, we will have to seek to replace them. 
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Update for residents on a meeting between the LKRA  
with Reigate and Banstead Council 

 

In previous ediƟons of the NewsleƩer, I menƟoned that the LKRA was planning to explore locally raised 
quesƟons with the leader of Reigate and Banstead Borough Council and our Ward Councillors.  The meeƟng 
took place at the beginning of December.  The first and by far the lengthiest subject explored was the 
RecreaƟon ground; this included its current and future use.  Whilst few decisions were made, the Council 
did explain its posiƟon.  NegoƟaƟons conƟnue to finalise the leasing of the pavilion to a local club.  This will 
improve its condiƟon, help protect it from vandalism and ensure its regular use.  In addiƟon, it should allow 
its use for occasional not-for-profit community acƟviƟes.  Parking both within and outside the RecreaƟon 
ground was discussed at length.  The Council stated they are aware of the issue, but there is liƩle they can 
do externally as they have no enforcement powers for legally parked vehicles.  Any further on-street 
parking restricƟons would be a maƩer for Surrey County Council.  We did discuss increasing the parking 
space within the Rec, but it became clear this will have to form part of any future discussions.  Other 
subjects covered were improving access and expanding the sporƟng and leisure faciliƟes.  The council 
support the principle of increasing its use by other sports and the idea of improving access; apparently, the 
council are currently considering expanding the number of pathways, which will help all users during the 
winter months and improve access for disabled users, parents with pushchairs and others.  The quesƟon of 
the toilet block being reinstated was asked.  The council stated this was not possible as council policy 
doesn’t allow for the maintenance of toilet blocks that are not aƩached to a building.  Finally, the situaƟon 
last summer where the grass was allowed to grow too long was raised.  The Council agreed it had been a 
problem and will be addressed next summer.  To take these iniƟal discussions further, it was suggested we 
explore these topics in a group discussion with users such as Kingswood Terriers Football Club and others, 
the Council Greenspaces department, and our Councillors. 

On the quesƟon of liƩer, both sides agreed it is a problem across the borough, parƟcularly the misuse of 
the recycling area in Stubbs Lane.  The Council assured us that the Street Cleansing Team are always looking 
at ways to combat the issue.  The ideas discussed included the current and ongoing educaƟon for the 
younger generaƟon, beƩer public engagement and informaƟon, more forceful signage and ways of 
ensuring enforcement against those who abuse the recycling site.  

Many residents, parƟcularly those who use social media, raised quesƟons last summer regarding the 
council policy on cuƫng highway verges and the central reservaƟon on the A217.  RBBC 
informed us that Surrey County Council has now taken back the responsibility for this 
service.  The quesƟons around the idea of wild flowering, the height of the grass and its 
collecƟon aŌer cuƫng sƟll exist.  We will have to see if the SCC approach differs in any 
way.  The link to SCC Blue Campaign for highway verges on their website can be found on 
the LKRA website. Or use this QR code. 

Another subject touched on during our meeƟng was the installaƟon of 5G masts. A concerning 
development explained to us was the introducƟon of new legislaƟon that may hinder the council’s ability to 
respond to phone companies replacing exisƟng masts with much larger ones under the authority of 
permiƩed development and not having to go through a planning applicaƟon process.  Whilst we all want 
beƩer 5G signals, consideraƟon should be given to the masts’ impact on the local environment.  Finally, we 
spoke about the need for the council and communiƟes to work together to help residents during the 
current cost of living crisis. RBBC stated they already offer several services, as do local volunteer and church 
groups, Reigate and Banstead’s website provides informaƟon on where and how residents can access such 
help.  It was a producƟve meeƟng that provided a baseline on topics for ongoing conversaƟons and acƟon 
with our Ward Councillors. 
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Lower Kingswood 
Residents Association 

 

Annual General Meeting 
 

Wednesday 19th April 2023 
 

Church Hall, Buckland Road 
 

at 7:45 pm 
Invited guests include  

local Councillors  
 

The Village Hall Trust AGM  
will precede this meeting. 
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The Wisdom of God 
Church 

 

Don’t procrasƟnate! 
 

In my line of work, I’m all 
too aware of our human 

mortality.  This week, while away with family, I’ve 
seen so many adverƟsements on the TV about 
taking out health insurance or buying funeral plans.  
“Do it now while you can,” they all seem to say 
“and save your loved ones the trouble.”  Worse sƟll, 
there are the adverts for Direct CremaƟons with no 
funeral service.  I wonder how many people realize 
what a fundamental part of the grieving process 
they are depriving their families of when doing 
away with a service and the planning of it.  
However, I am an advocate for not procrasƟnaƟng. 
 

All too oŌen I’ve seen people who have had such 
great plans for later life, or their reƟrement, only to 
have them thwarted by lack of mobility and ill 
health.  I suppose I’m trying to learn from other’s 
mistakes.  So, I take the opportuniƟes I have to 
travel and see the world, to experience things I’ve 
never done before.   
 

We all make plans and some folk aƩempt to put 
their affairs in order when they feel they don’t have 
long leŌ.  My philosophy is to do it all now, for our 
own sake, not only for the family.  Not just legally 
and financially, not just pracƟcally and domesƟcally; 
we should also put our lives in order spiritually: 
making firm our relaƟonship with God and looking to 
the future beyond our life here on earth.  Of course, 
that’s perhaps where I can help.  Don’t put off Ɵll 
tomorrow what you can do today, as the saying 
goes, and have fun while you’re at it. 
 

With every blessing, 
 

Rev’d. Chris Colton 

 

 

LKRA Newsbites 
 

NewsleƩer 
 

Our wonderful people who deliver the 
newsleƩers have holidays and other 
reasons they cannot always do the 

delivery.  Could you offer to be on a reserve list to 
help when needed?   

Please phone 07942 369478 or  
email kenuƫng26@gmail.com  

if you could do this. 
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The Old Pheasantry  
 

As I write this arƟcle it is currently -4c and geƫng colder.  Of course everyone is struggling with the cost of 
uƟliƟes and here at The Old Pheasantry-let’s not forget, it was built 110 years ago without double glazing or 
insulaƟon, and you can imagine the heaƟng bills for such a large old house! 
 

So we are looking ahead to warmer Ɵmes and really good year at The Old Pheasantry.  Bookings are 
increasing, and guest groups returning, who haven’t been able to stay here for a few years, for one reason 
or another.  
 

We were so lucky to have the inside of the house decorated for Christmas by SuƩon MenCap and they 
made a lovely display and the Christmas Tree looked very tradiƟonal.  Thank you SuƩon MenCap team! 
 

Looking forward to this year we are really excited about being part of the village Fete in May.  We are 
running the Raffle so if anyone reading this wishes to donate any good prizes, just let me know and I will 
arrange pickup. Anything will be considered as its all in a fantasƟc cause - Lower Kingswood! 
 

As I said above it’s the 110th anniversary of the house being built this year and we would like to offer local 
people the opportunity to visit and see the house and gardens for themselves, the Charity/Trustees, think 
everyone will be pleasantly surprised at the beauƟful internal areas, and gardens, and it will give us the 
opportunity to meet and chat through what we are trying to achieve. 
 

Our new website - www.theoldpheasantry.org.uk has lots of detail, and you can leave a message, or an e-
mail for us to get back to you.  If there is sufficient interest, we can organise some tours, with light 
refreshments. 
 

Best wishes,   

 

The Trustees.  
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Don’t forget …… 
Election ID Needed in Future 

 
From 4 May 2023, voters in England will need to show photo ID to 
vote at polling staƟons in some elecƟons. 
This will apply to: 
Local elecƟons 
Police and Crime Commissioner elecƟons 
UK parliamentary by-elecƟons 
Recall peƟƟons  
From October 2023 it will also apply to UK General elecƟons. 
 
You can use any of the following accepted forms of photo ID when voƟng at a polling staƟon. 
InternaƟonal travel 
Passport issued by the UK, any of the Channel Islands, the Isle of Man, a BriƟsh Overseas Territory, an EEA 
state or a Commonwealth country 
Driving and Parking 
Driving licence issued by the UK, any of the Channel Islands, the Isle of Man, or an EEA state (this includes a 
provisional driving licence) 
A Blue Badge 
Local travel 
Older Person’s Bus Pass 
Disabled Person’s Bus Pass 
Oyster 60+ Card 
Freedom Pass 
Scoƫsh NaƟonal EnƟtlement Card 
60 and Over Welsh Concessionary Travel Card 
Disabled Person’s Welsh Concessionary Travel Card 
Senior SmartPass issued in Northern Ireland 
Registered Blind SmartPass or Blind Person’s SmartPass issued in Northern Ireland 
War Disablement SmartPass issued in Northern Ireland 
60+ SmartPass issued in Northern Ireland 
Half Fare SmartPass issued in Northern Ireland 
Proof of age 
IdenƟty card bearing the Proof of Age Standards Scheme hologram (a PASS card) 
Other government issued documents 
Biometric immigraƟon document 
Ministry of Defence Form 90 (Defence IdenƟty Card) 
NaƟonal idenƟty card issued by an EEA state 
Electoral IdenƟty Card issued in Northern Ireland 
Voter Authority CerƟficate 
Anonymous Elector's Document 
You will only need to show one form of photo ID. It needs to be the original version and not a photocopy. 
You can sƟll use your photo ID if it's out of date, as long as it looks like you. 
The name on your ID should be the same name you used to register to vote. 
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Girlguiding 
 

WANT TO HAVE SOME FUN?? 
 

Lower Kingswood Guides had a 
late start aŌer Christmas, and it coincided with the 
Chinese New Year so celebrate we did!  We had a 
really enjoyable Ɵme making lanterns, and dragons 
and ended with a mini-Chinese meal.  Great thanks to 
Tong at Chau’s Garden for making our mini meal of 
egg fried rice, small spring vegetable rolls, prawn 
crackers and fortune cookies.  We loved them!  We 
have lots of other exciƟng things planned for the 
spring term and we would really love to encourage 
any girls to come and have fun too.  If there are any 9 
+ year old girls in Lower Kingswood who  fancy geƫng 
involved then go on the Girlguiding website 
www.girlguiding.org.uk and just register and choose 
Lower Kingswood Guides.  You will then go on to our 
waiƟng list and our Leader, Sharon (also known as 
Shaz) will send you an invite. You don’t need to have 
been a Rainbow or even a Brownie so just come and 
have some fun on any term Ɵme Friday in the Church 
Hall, from 6.30pm to 8.15pm  WE HAVE CHANGED 
THE TIME! 

One of our Councillors is standing down.  
 

Let me start by stressing that nothing I say here is party poliƟcal or in any way involving 
ourselves in the May elecƟon.  That said, with some personal sadness and a degree of 
frustraƟon, I have to report that Councillor Rachel Turner has withdrawn herself as a 
candidate for the Council elecƟons in May aŌer serving nearly 23 years as a Borough 
Councillor.  Unfortunately, the circumstances of her departure are sudden, and the reasons 
unclear and need some clarificaƟon.  To ensure nothing was untoward, Tadworth and Walton and Lower 
Kingswood Residents AssociaƟons have jointly asked the ConservaƟve AssociaƟon for an explanaƟon of the 
circumstances resulƟng in her withdrawing her candidacy.  We will update residents on any further 
informaƟon we receive. 
In paying tribute to Rachel, as a deparƟng Councillor of long-standing, I would like to say that since becoming 
Chair of the LKRA, I have found her to be a true friend to Lower Kingswood.  I’m sure Tadworth and Walton 
will say the same.  Rachel is the type of Councillor that puts the residents first and understands she is our 
representaƟve and is willing to take our issues forward and argue the residents’ case with the council.  In 
return, she will tell you things straight, and honestly, these are things that can’t be said about many 
poliƟcians.  She has vast experience and is a mine of useful informaƟon, which she is happy to share to help 
us.  Rachel has lived in our Ward since 1976, brought up her family here, and has served as a Councillor for 
nearly 23 years.  Unfortunately, I haven’t got the space to list what she has done for this Ward, but it’s 
extensive.  I had hoped we may have the opportunity to conƟnue the community-focused work we have 
started.  The LKRA will miss her, but we will, of course, work with whoever is elected in May and build a good 
relaƟonship with them.  I hope it will be someone with a vested interest in our ward and maybe even a local 
who can understand and appreciate the issues important to residents, but as always, that is for others to 
decide.  I will finish by saying a big thank you to Rachel from the LKRA and hope we can conƟnue to engage 
with you, as I know you intend to conƟnue to be involved in voluntary work within our Ward. 
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LKRA Newsbites 
Postbox Toppers, Buckland Road 

We’d like to take this opportunity to thank again the very arƟsƟc people we have in the village who have 
conƟnued to entertain us all with the Postbox Toppers on the postbox in 
Buckland Road.  The lovely Christmas one was replaced in the new year with a 
Topper 
dedicated to 
Service 
Personnel.  A 
couple of whom 
appear on the 
front page of 
this newsleƩer. 
 

Like the rest of 
the village we 
look forward to 
their further 
creaƟons. 

Kingswood Primary School 
 

A very happy new year to all parents and carers from the Kingswood school 
community.  It has been a very tough couple of years but it was lovely to be able to 
celebrate the most ‘normal’ Christmas we have been able to have in a long Ɵme. It 
was wonderful to have you all aƩend our two performances and I was blown away by 

the quality of performances from all our children - from the very youngest to the very oldest. Thank you for 
the large numbers of family in aƩendance at these performances.  A full crowd just gives such a great 
atmosphere for the children and I know you were not disappointed! It is also a very proud moment for me as 
Headteacher.  It makes me immensely proud of the children and their talent, drive and commitment but also 
of my staff for the same reasons. 
 

As we move into the new term, we look forward to conƟnuing the hard work laid down in the Autumn.  
There will be some challenges, such as the strike acƟon, but as ever I am grateful for the support and trust of 
the parent community.  There will also be some preparaƟons for the future taking place this term. The school 
governing body will be looking to appoint my successor along with the consultaƟon and advice from the 
school staff.  
 

They will also be starƟng to consider whether to iniƟate the formal process of academisaƟon from our 
current posiƟon as associate member of Greensand MAT.  This is not a short process and this decision by no 
means triggers instant membership.  It will just start a process which involves formal consultaƟons with 
yourselves as parents and members of staff at Kingswood, as well 
as due diligence processes from both sides.  It may seem that not 
much has changed as a result of our associate membership, but 
we feel this is one of the key posiƟves of Greensand - they do seek 
to change their schools.  They want them to retain their autonomy 
but will offer 100% support to improve and progress.  This is 
certainly what we have experienced already. 
 

Best wishes—Andy Powell (Headteacher) 
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Website: www.mountgarageautorepairs.co.uk 

Email: mountgarage@yahoo.com 

Kingswood Village 
Hall Trust  

 

You only have to ask… 
 

The Kingswood Village Hall 
Trust has been delighted to 
support some very worthy and 
important acƟviƟes and projects over the past year, 
including LKRA in its provision of the PlaƟnum Jubilee 
bench in the recreaƟon ground and our local toddler 
group, but we know that there are many groups out 
there who would benefit from a small grant to 
enhance their service to our community. 
 

If your group needs addiƟonal funding to support its 
acƟviƟes and services, please don’t hold back, the 
trustees are keen to support any and all organisaƟons 
who provide for our community, so please contact:  
 

Gill Uƫng,  
Secretary to the Kingswood Village Hall Trust  

Tel: 01737 832654  
Email: kenuƫng26@gmail.com 

 

KVHT a small trust making a big difference! 

 

 

LKRA Newsbites 
John Bass 
 

As many of you are aware tragically John Bass, a very 
long-Ɵme resident of the village, died as a result of a 
road traffic accident on his bicycle in early December.  
His funeral on 16th January at the Wisdom of God 
Church was so well aƩended that the church was full 
to more than its capacity.  Fortunately those unable to 
get in were able to watch the livestreamed service at 
the Kingswood Village Club where the wake was later 
held.  John was a fountain of knowledge, especially 
concerning local history.  He will be greatly missed by 
many locals. 
 

We have been asked by Jenny Bass, John’s wife to 
publish the message below ….. 
 

A hearƞelt Thank You to many villagers who turned 
out to pay their respects to my 
husband John Bass on his final 
journey.  The service was held in 
the church of the Wisdom of 
God, relayed to Kingswood 
Village Club.  We were 
overwhelmed, what a send off, 
John would have been so proud. 

Sincerely,  
Jenny Bass. 
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Music Festival Mogstock 14/15th July 2023 
 

We are pleased to announce that Jeff the farmer has kindly lent us his field at Dents Farm again for our 
charity music fesƟval to bring you Mogstock with Xtra Cheese this summer!  We once again have some 
talented acts lined up. 
 

Street Cocktails will be providing their lively fun whilst whipping us up some delicious cocktails and the bar 
will also be stocked with locally produced wines, craŌ beers and ciders. 
 

Mogstock is a registered CIC (Community Interest Company) meaning it is not for profit, set up for the 
benefit of the community and all proceeds go to charity.  Our ethos is 2-fold: Inclusive Community as well as 
Care for the Environment.  We make the event as inclusive for everyone and as eco as possible by avoiding 
single use plasƟc, recycling all the waste and providing electricity from our solar panels.  Last year we also 
had a survey from a qualified ecologist to check we were not disturbing any nesƟng skylarks on the 
farmland. 
 

We will again be supporƟng our resident charity PSDS (www.psds.info) along with The World Land Trust 
hƩps://www.worldlandtrust.org/appeals/buy-an-acre/ an InternaƟonal Charity tackling climate change by 
buying land of threatened habitats to preserve for wildlife 
and local communiƟes.     
 

We would love to see you there joining us with friends and 
families to celebrate birthdays, end of exams, community 
spirit and summer fun!   

Check out  
www.facebook.com/groups/mogstock/mogstock.com  

Insta: @mogstockfesƟval 
TwiƩer: @MogstockCiC  

for info/updates.  
 

If you are a local business, charity, musician/ arƟst who would like to support, display at or perform at the 
event, we would love to hear from you.  Volunteers looking for work experience and a reference in 
entertainments/ media or bar/catering welcomed!  Email: info@mogstock.com 

 

Our local community free Run the Rec 5k  
is back with dates on Sundays in 2023, starƟng on  

16-April in the Kingswood RecreaƟon Ground. 
 

Please join us @9:00am to run, jog or walk, open to adults and 
children of all abiliƟes and your welcome to bring your dog.  If you 
would like to join in the fun but not the acƟvity you can help as a 
volunteer. 
 

To take part or to help as a volunteer in this event or for these future dates this year; 
· 25-June 
· 3-September 
· 3-December 

Please register via our 
 hƩps://runtherec_kingswoodrecreaƟonalground.evenbrite.co.uk  

 

Thanks for your conƟnued support and we look forward to see you at our next event. 
 

Belinda Harrington & Jackie Cox 
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9th (Reigate) Lower Kingswood Scout Group 
www.9thReigate.org.uk 

 

The 9th Reigate Beavers have another exciƟng programme planned and again we welcomed 
several new Beavers into the Group.   
 

This term the Beavers have been working on their Skills Challenge badge, which has included making Mug 
Cakes, learning how to Light a Candle (safely and with a responsible adult to hand!) and we celebrated 
NaƟonal Pizza Day with Toaster Pizzas!  We also worked on our CommunicaƟons badge, learning about 
different ways of communicaƟng such as email, morse code and how to make a telephone call.  Part of that 
was memorising their emergency contact number … all great life skills! 
 

Amongst other acƟviƟes our Cub secƟon has enjoyed craŌs, making hopping frogs using origami and 
learning about the importance of kitchen safety.  Later on Cubs are looking forward to the very exciƟng 
parƟcipaƟon in Scram 2023, 17 June at Hook Road Arena in Epsom.  
 

We are always looking for volunteers to support the Group, not only with the scheduled meeƟngs and 
acƟviƟes but also for skilled assistance in the ongoing Scout Hut maintenance from Ɵme to Ɵme.  If any one 
wishes to come forward to help us conƟnue with our wide-ranging agenda with our young people please do 
not hesitate to step forward. 
 

We conƟnue to enjoy the Youth Shaped iniƟaƟve within our Group which encourages our young people to 
gain confidence and learn leadership skills.    
 

If you have children and young people who would like to join in the adventures … 
 

9threigate.org.uk/join or joinus@9threigate.org.uk 
Beavers (6 & 7 years) – Thursdays 5.15pm – 6.15pm Rachel Thornhill 07855 388693 
Cubs (8 – 10 ½ years) – Thursdays 6.30pm – 8.00pm Claire Butler 07711 574184 
Scouts and Adults (10 ½ - 14 years) – Fridays 7.00pm – 9.00pm Alan Slee 07555 710210 

LKRA Newsbites 
 

LKRA Christmas Trees 
 
The LKRA Christmas trees, located at the Post Office, 
BP petrol staƟon & just outside the Holly Lodge 
Mobile Home Park were very well received.  As 
previously reported unfortunately the lit reindeer 
outside the Post Office didn’t survive the winter 
weather. 
 

LKRA Newsbites 
 

Come & join us on the LKRA CommiƩee 
 

We are looking for more people to join our 
CommiƩee especially people living in areas we 
currently don’t have representaƟon including,  

¨ Josephine Avenue,  
¨ Rookery Way,  
¨ Buckland Road,  
¨ Green Lane,  
¨ Chipstead Lane, 
¨ Babylon Lane and  
¨ Brighton Road.   

 

Under the terms of LKRA ConsƟtuƟon nominaƟons 
for CommiƩee members must be received in wriƟng 
7 days before the AGM.  The AGM this year will held 
on Wednesday 19th April, so nominaƟons must be 
received by Wednesday 12th April. 
 

If you are interested and want a chat about what's 
involved give us a ring on 07942 369478 or email us 
info@lowerkingswood.co.uk  
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Kingswood WI 
 

On Wednesday 8th of February, Kingswood WI lit a 
candle at their meeƟng in remembrance of a very special 
member Marjorie Knight, who died this month aged 93. 
 

Marjorie had been a stalwart member of Kingswood WI for 60 years. 
She was always ready to volunteer 
to help with flower shows, fete 
stalls, and her model of Bruce 
Forsyth, displayed in Wisley garden, 
was legendary. 
 

She ran play reading aŌernoons and 
directed and produced plays, always encouraging members to have a go.  
Marjorie led rambles and ambles, art and craŌ classes and was a very 
talented arƟst herself.  She enjoyed 15 years of outside all year paƟo ping 
pong.  She was an absolute whizz on scrabble days remembering those 
unusual two leƩer words which gave her a winning advantage. 
 

Marjorie oŌen opened her beauƟful garden for WI tea parƟes.  Last summer 
we celebrated the Queens Jubilee in her garden.  It was a fun aŌernoon as 
Marjorie had organised games and quizzes as well as tea and cake. 
 

Such a talented and well loved member, she will be sadly missed by all who knew her. 

 
 

 

 

Kingswood Terrier Football Club 
 

Our community football club 
has been busy over the winter 
months.  
In addiƟon to winter training, 
some matches were able to go 
ahead unƟl the ice & rain 
arrived.  So some of the 
children got involved in World Cup PredicƟons compeƟƟon which proved great 
fun   

 

Kingswood Ladies  
 

Following the cold snap and rain, the Kingswood Ladies were eager to 
get back to playing football at the rec.  The players from the Blue team 
baƩled the cold and muddy condiƟons, as they took part in their first 
league match of 2023 against Bourne Blades.  Kingswood Blues started 
well against a strong team, with some amazing saves from Jackie Cox in 
goal.  Whilst the Blues had some chances, Bourne remained strong.  A 
goal for Bourne in the second half made the Blues dig deep and in the 
last 15 minutes of the game they had lots of chances to equalise.  Unfortunately, the whistle blew before 
Blues could find the back of the net and the final score was 0-1. 
 

Off the pitch, there is a great feeling of togetherness with the Kingswood Aqua and Blue players.  Friendships 
have grown and a support network has developed.  Our energeƟc Entertainment CommiƩee always comes 
up with fun ideas and they did not disappoint at our Christmas party.  Thank you to Aqua Blues, our team 
sponsor, for the prosecco and Lower Kingswood social club for hosƟng.  
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Useful Contact Details 
 
Lower Kingswood Residents’ Association 
                                            07942 369478  
info@lowerkingswood.co.uk  
 

Church Hall hire 
Bookings: 07434 864772  
hall@parishofkingswood.org.uk 
 

Mugswell Village Hall hire 
Claire Terry  claireterry1@gmail.com  
 

Church of The Wisdom of God 
Rev’d Christine Colton 01737-241161 
vicar@parishofkingswood.org.uk 
 

Baptist Church, Smithy Lane 
Danny Ahir                                    01737 448012 
 

Member of Parliament  
Mr. Crispin Blunt  0207-219-2254 or 07921-039891 
 

Reigate Town Hall/Joint Enforcement Team 
JET team:  01737-276300 or 01737276000 
 

Surrey Police                 101  
www.surrey.police.uk/contactus 
 

Citizens Advice Bureau      0808 278 7945  
We should also like to take the opportunity of 

thanking Fidelity International for their continued 
assistance in the printing of Village News. 

Reigate & Banstead Councillors  
 

Rod Ashford   
01737-831446 
Cllr.Ashford@reigate-banstead.gov.uk 
 

Rachel Turner  
01737-812565 
Cllr.Turner@reigate-banstead.gov.uk 
 

Zelanie Cooper  
07782 388495  
Cllr.Cooper@reigate-banstead.gov.uk 
 

Surrey County Councillors 
 

Frank Kelly 
0755424 0081  
frank.kelly@surreycc.gov.uk 
 

Rebecca Paul 
rebecca.paul@surreycc.gov.uk 

Village Contacts, Meetings & Events 
 

VILLAGE  CONTACTS,  MEETINGS  &  EVENTS 
 

Baby & Toddler Group – Meet in the Church Hall, Buckland Road on Thursdays 10am-11.30am 
during term time.  £3.00 contribution 
Contact: Lyn or Chris; email: lowerkingswoodbabyandtoddler@gmail.com  
 

Rainbows – Meet in the Church Hall Thursdays, 5.00-6.00pm during term time.  Age range 5-7 
years  Contact: Jane Cramp, 01737 351033; email: crampjane@aol.com 
 

Brownies – Meet in the Church Hall Mondays, 5.00-6.30pm during term time.  Age range 7-10 
years.  Contact: Jane Cramp, 01737 351033; email: crampjane@aol.com 
 

Guides – Meet in the Church Hall Fridays, 6.30-8.15pm during term time. Age range 10-14 
years.  Contact: Shaz Brown, 07753801171; email:  lkguides@hotmail.co.uk  
 

Beavers – Meet in the Scout Hut, Buckland Road Thursdays, 5.15-6.15pm during term time.  
Age range 6 & 7 years.  Contact: Rachel Thornhill 07855 388693 
 

Cubs  - Meet in the Scout Hut, Thursdays, 6.30-8.00pm during term time.  Age range 8-10½ 
years.  Contact:  Claire Butler  07711 574184 
 

Enquiries about Adults or Scouts – Age range 10½-14 years  
Contact:  Alan Slee 07555 710210; 9threigate.org.uk/join, or joinus@9threigate.org.uk  
 

Kingswood Terriers Football Club – several teams play in local Leagues 
Contact: Rowan Cox 07795 106257; www.myclubhouse.co.uk/kingswoodtfc 
 

Kingswood WI – Meet in the Church Hall, second Wednesday of each month from 2.15pm. 
Contact: Eleanor Dearn, 01737 241491; email: eleanordearn@outlook.com 
 

Allotments & Garden Society Shop at Tattenham Way.  Open Sunday mornings 9 am-
12noon all year for all your gardening needs.     Contact: John Rowland 01737 813332 
 

If any additions / amendments are required, please let us know 

The Lower Kingswood Residents Spring 2023 
Newsletter is produced by volunteers and has a 

distribution of approximately 1,250. 
All articles in the newsletter are submitted by the 
contributors & are not necessarily the view of the 

Lower Kingswood Residents’ Association.  
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